
INSTITUTIONAL POLICY AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

February 5, 2021 
 

PRESENT: Cerri Banks; Mary Lou Bates; Joerg Bibow, Vice Chair; Rachael Borthwick ’21; 
Marta Brunner; Marc C. Conner, Chair; Michelle Hubbs; Carolyn Lundy; Martin Mbugua; 
Donna Ng; Melanie Nolan

Casey Schofield; Kurt Smemo; Joseph Stankovich; Dwane Sterling; Amy Tweedy; and Joshua 
C. Woodfork.  
 
ABSENT: None. 
 
The meeting was held via Zoom and called to order at 10:02 a.m. by Chair President Conner. 
 

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes from the November 20, 2020 and December 4, 2020 
Meeting. 

A motion was made to approve both the draft meeting minutes of November 20, 2020 and the 
draft meeting minutes of December 4, 2020. With no proposed changes, the minutes from the 
November 20, 2020 meeting 
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Admissions and Financial Aid Update 
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instruction. The focus will be
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remainder of FY’21, any capital budget items from FY’21 that remain unspent will automatically 
roll over into FY’22.  
 
VP Ng commented that FY’22 appears to be challenging because of the loss of revenue from 
summer operations because of COVID-19 impacts. Departments will be asked to reduce their 
supplies and services budgets by 1% for FY’22 with the anticipation that these reductions will be 
restored in FY’23. There are other budget parameters that will be coming under review with the 
hope that we can implement a general salary adjustment (GSA) for FY’22.  
 
President Conner remarked on the Skidmore’s solid financial outlook and stated that very few of 
our peers have this optimistic of a financial footing. He thanked the Skidmore community for 
their support through these tough financial times. The President stated the Creating Our Future: 
The Campaign for Skidmore


